




PERTl:I & KINROSS MUSIC FOUNDATION 

TRUSTEES' ANNUAL REPORT 

The Trustees have pleasure in presenting their annual report and financial statements for the Charity for 
the year ended 30 June 2024. 

Registered Charity Name 

Charity Registration Number 

THE TRUSTEES 

Perth & Kinross Music Foundation 

sco 27457 

The Trustees who served the Charity during the reporting period were as follows: 

Mrs M MacKinnon (Chairperson) 

Ms L Paterson 

Mr A Mitchell (Vice Chairperson) 

MrG Murch 

Selection was by way of personal approach. 

SECRETARY 
Mrs Sheila Herron 

INDEPENDENT EXAMINER 
Mr Scott Walker, CPFA BA 

STRUCTURE, G.OVERNANCE & MANAGEMENT 

Mr N Copland (Treasurer) 

The Charity was established in 1998 and is governed by, and in accordance with, its constitution which 
was reviewed and updated in February 2020. The updated constitution document was approved by 
OSCR in March 2020. 

OBJECTIVES AND ACTIVITIES 
The objects of the Charity are to raise funds to pay the fees charged ( or associated costs incurred) by 
Perth & Kinross Council for instrumental music tuition fees, and/or attendance at Central Groups. We 
aim to fund fees charged to young musicians across the Perth & Kinross Council area who come from 
financially challenged families, and support the Instrumental Music Service to provide music tuition for all 
Perth & Kinross school children. To further these objects, we aim to obtain grant funding (where 
possible), seek donations, and organise fund raising events. In January 2019, Trustees agreed to 
establish a Reserve Fund up to an initial maximum value of £25,000 to meet unanticipated future events. 
The full Policy is set out on page 8 of this document. 

ACHIEVEMENTS AND PERFORMANCE 
Fund raising events generated £0 (2023 £zero). Gift Aid Recovered from HMRC totalled £163 (2023 
£646). Donations received amounted to £1,932 (2023 £652). Grants received from Trusts/Awarding 
Bodies totalled £0 (2023 £zero). 

During the year, grants totalling £18,790 (2023 £14,999) were paid out. This sum covered the grant 
paid to the Instrumental Music Service to support the increase in young people applying for tuition, 
following the abolition of fees by the Scottish Government from August 2021. Perth & Kinross Council 
has confirmed that music tuition fees were formally abolished by them from August 2022. 

FINANCIAL REVIEW 

The net outgoing resources for the year ended 30 June 2024 were £15,651 (2023 outgoing £13,226). 
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